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 Dear Pastor and Brethren,      November 2017 
 

Receive our greetings in the LORD. We are so thankful to Him for giving us another 

opportunity in the last two months to do the highest work that is serving Him. We 

thank you so much for your manifold contribution in this great endeavor.  

 

Justine has been hospitalized a couple of time for her diabetes. She nearly had a 

stroke on two occasions but the LORD did not allow this to happen. The doctor 

required that she take two months of complete rest. The boys and I are doing well 

here as well as Joash in Canada. We appreciate your prayers on our behalf.  

 

The Redeemer House kids are doing well. Presently, we have three (3) girls and 

ten (10) boys.  On Sunday September 17th, we had them come over Savior Baptist 

church to sing and 

quote Bible verses. 

They did perform 

well and the 

church was 

blessed.  The 

offering the church 

made, about $500 

and $270 of gift from some of you have been of a great help in getting them ready 

for their schooling. On October 27, Bro Emmanuel, a good brother in Christ from 

Ohio came with school bags for them. They were so excited about it.  

 

At Savior Baptist Church, we baptized 14 new converts in the course of 

September and had two weddings (one in September and the other in October). 

On October 4-6, we had early Morning Prayer followed by door-to-door soul 

winning on Saturday, resulting in 20 professions of faith. The brethren gave 

testimonies that the morning prayers and the fasting and prayer on Sunday 

October 29th have been a tremendous blessing to them: not only they have been 

revitalized but also they had some of their prayer requests answered. We expect 

Dr. Steve Williams, HBM missions’ director, his wife Kris and their daughter Abbey 

in April 2018 on the occasion of the temple dedication and the church autonomy.  

They will be conducting their second marriage conference here and Bro. Steve will 

be teaching on some biblical counseling issues. It is our prayer that the Lord 

provide the necessary funds for their trip.      

 

At Conqueror Baptist Church, the brethren devoted three days in October (6-8) to 

prayer and fasting. A lady and her daughter who made profession of faith on 

Sunday 8 have being attending the church faithfully since then.  We are still  
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praying that the Lord provide about $5000 for the church building concrete by January 2018. For family 

reasons, our co-worker bro. Kossi, in charge of the church will be quitting the ministry. We are praying for 

the Lord’s direction for the man to take over.  As this picture shows, the church Temple in construction at 

Avinato (Madjikpeto)  

 

The brethren at Good Shepherd Baptist Church had their second wedding on September 10. Many 

brethren testified that they had their prayers answered as a result of the three consecutive evening 

prayers in September. On Sunday October 29, they had church services followed by fasting and prayer till 

2:30 and then had four new converts baptized. We are still making the cement blocks in view of starting 

the church building construction in the course of 2018. They are planning on having door-to-door 

evangelism on Sunday evenings December 3rd, 10th and 17th from 4 to 6 p.m.     

 

At Good News Baptist Church, the whole day of September 23 was devoted to door-to-door soul-wining. 

The gospel was presented to 521 persons, resulting into 105 professions of faith. October was saturated 

with prayers. Bro. Didier said there were many testimonies of answered prayers. Some of the church 

members who had left came back. On the last Sunday, bro. Ferdinand, one of the deacons surrendered to 

full time ministry.   
 

Faith Baptist Temple had four new converts baptized and seven joined the church. The brethren here are 

currently making cement blocks for future church construction work. A couple of church members who 

left the church are vilifying the church. We are praying that the Lord take care of that situation.    

 

In October, the Redeemer Baptist church, had its third anniversary. 

From October 18-22, I conducted a Bible conference on my book, 

“The Path to Divine’s Blessing and Prosperity”. From the feedback I 

got, it was such a blessing to them. On Sunday, we had a special 

church services followed by a baptism services (7 baptized) and the 

Lord’s Supper. From 4 to 6 p.m., the brethren enjoyed the agape 

dinner.  

 

We thank God for $500 we received from Calvary Baptist Church, Shelby, Ohio for the building work. This 

will be used to pursue the work at Word of Life Baptist Church. We still need about $4500 to have the 

work done. As soon as the work is done, we will be launching an evangelism campaign and then have an 

inaugural church services. Pray with us for the Lord’s provision.  

 

The brethren at the Way of Heaven Baptist Church lost their rented place of worship. We are looking for 

another place for worship. Please be in prayer with us in this respect. On October 21, three of our co-

workers, Bro. Raphael, Bro. Didier, Bro. Kouma and I had the privilege of conducting the ordination 

services in a local Baptist Church located at about 50 miles from Lomé.   

 

Our county has gone through many protests that  

turned into violence resulting in injuries and deaths.  

The current political situation is unpredictable.  

It can become explosive at any time. We need your  

prayers.   
 

The Laodima Family and their  

co-workers THANK YOU!  
 

Bro. David & Family 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


